
 

 

Cambria County Regional 

Firefighters Association  

 
 Cambria County Regional Firefighters Association 101st Convention morning business session was held 

in Spangler, PA and hosted by the Patton and Spangler Fire Companies on Friday, July 30th, 2021.  

 President Jim McCann called the meeting to order at 11:10 a.m. He called for members in attendance to 

join him and stand for The Pledge of Allegiance. 

President McCann called upon William Cornell to come to the front of the room and President McCann 

presented this year’s President’s Award to Mr. Cornell. 

 President McCann called for the minutes of the previous meeting to be read.   Motion to accept the last 

meeting minutes as read was made by Bill Lehmann of Richland and with a proper 2nd by Mark Coleman 

of Beaverdale.  The motion was carried.   

At this time President McCann called for a short recess for a light luncheon prepared by Spangler Fire 

Co.  President McCann called the meeting back to order at 11:45 a.m. 

Communications: None received. 

Reading of the Monthly Bills:  Treasurer Paul Kundrod read the monthly bills and with the Total 

Expenses of $15,855.61 and a copy of the bills on file with the Secretary a motion to pay the bills by John 

Bem of Hastings and a proper 2nd by Bill Lehmann of Richland.  The motion was carried. 

Treasurer Report: Treasurer Paul Kundrod read the Treasurer’s Report.  A copy is on file with the 

Secretary. Ed Hudak questioned on whether we should move $5,000 from the checking account to the 

Death Fund Certificates. After a small discussion motion by Jim Bloom of Dauntless to move forward 

with moving the money from the checking account to the Death Fund Certificates and pay the monthly 

bills. With a proper 2nd from Mike Krug of Cresson. Motion was carried. 

Committee Reports: 

Law & Legislative: John Bem of Hastings reported very little action on the House and Senate floor.   

Fire School Training: President McCann reported that his report is on file in the Convention Report. 

Fire School Site: John Hawksworth Jr. of Dauntless reported that his report is on file in the Convention 

Report. 

Certification: William Cornell of West Hills reported that his report is on file in the Convention Report. 

Historical and Centennial: Nick Wuckovich of Conemaugh reported that as of this week open 

membership will be good for one year.  So please get the information out to any firefighter that wishes 

to become a member of our Association. Challenge coins are in and most have been given out. Gordy 

Fredo of Hastings has been doing a video of everything throughout this week to commemorate the 100th 

Convention. He will also be including a video of the picnic and banquet that will be held in 2022.  John 

Hawksworth Jr. gave an update on the time capsule and the instructions on what each department 

would be able to put inside the time capsule.  All this information must be in by the convention in 

Conemaugh 2022. 

By-Laws: Nothing to report. 

 

 



 

Schoolarship: John Bem reported that scholarship committee will give report in the afternoon Business 

Session. 

Web Site: Bill Cornell reported that his report is on file in the Convention Report. 

911 / EMA: Art Martynuska spoke and advised everyone that he has taken over the 911 duties as well as 

the EMA duties at the Cambria County 911 Center. He mentioned that the radio system is on target. He 

urged that the departments that have not got their needs for the radio system in, it is very important 

that they do so immediately. The new tower construction is going well. The target for operation is 

October 2022. The center has put E.O.C. grant but have not heard anything yet. The Hazmat truck that 

the city turned over to EMA has been being used for training with the Hope Fire Co.  Any departments in 

need of PPE are asked to contact Art and he will help with this situation. Lastly, any issues that need to 

be dealt with either through EMA or 911 will be dealt with within 24 hours of the complaint coming in.  

Fire Advisory Board: Still waiting on the Swift Water Rescue Certifications to come back. Everything has 

been submitted but the certification has not come back yet. When water rescue is called for the officers 

will be called before the team and the officers will decide on what members will be called.  

Resolutions: Chaplain Geno Bartoletti read resolution for Past Member Robert Illig Sr. of Carrolltown 

Station “51”. All members stood for one minute of silence for our departed member.  

Delegates Report: No Report for this meeting. 

Roll Call of Officers: President Jim McCann, 1st Vice President Nick Wuckovich, 2nd Vice President Mike 

Petrisko, Treasurer Paul Kundrod, Secretary John C. Gromley, Assistant Treasurer Eric Miller were all 

present. Assistant Secretary Brett Gromley was Excused due to work. 

Roll Call of Companies: 22 Total Companies reporting; Ashville, Beaverdale, City of Johnstown, Clymer, 

Colver, Conemaugh, Dauntless, Franklin, Ferndale, Gallitzin, Hastings, Hope, Jackson Twp., Keystone 

Regional, Nanty Glo, Oakland, Patton, Richland, Spangler, St. Michael, Summerhill Borough, West Hills. 

Old Business: John Hawksworth Jr. reported that they are still selling bricks for the fire school site.  

New Business: Nothing for this meeting. 

President McCann called for a recess at 12:20 p.m. with the meeting opening back up at 2:00 p.m. with 

the awards ceremony at the Queen of Peace Hall in Patton, PA. 

President McCann called the afternoon business session back to order at 2:00 p.m.  

At this time the Ladies Auxiliary of Cambria County Firefighters Association presented a check of $3,000 

to President McCann for help toward the fire school.  

Scholarship Awards: John Bem of Hastings awarded Trey Rainey of Penn Run, PA the Bachelor Degree 

Scholarship and Tyler Charney of Hastings, PA the Associate Degree Scholarship. Mr. Bem reported that 

there were 5 applicants for scholarships this year. He wanted to thank each individual for taking the 

time to submit their application.  

Past President Chris Cox of Gallitzin, asked for the membership to help him congratulate past president 

Herb Nagle also of Gallitzin.  Herb was awarded the National American Legion Firefighter of the Year.  

Steve Unger Award was presented to Ronald Dean Smith of the Patton Volunteer Fire Company.  

Valor Award was presented to Kyla Holtz.  Life Saver Awards were presented to Jr. firefighter Evan 

Raneri, and Jr. Firefighter Lucas Harris.                  

 

 



 

Presentation of the 5k/10k race/walk check by Commissioner Tom Chernisky to the membership for the 

fire school in the amount of $8,965.52. 

At this time President McCann called upon Jerry Ozog, representing Pennsylvania Fire and Emergency 

Services Institute spoke to the members in attendance and thanked them for their service.  

President McCann called upon Teller Chairman John Bem to give the results of the elections. John Bem 

reported on winners.  With 2nd Vice President being John C Gromley of Clymer, Treasurer Paul Kunrod of 

St. Michael, Assistant Treasurer Daryl Bodenschatz of Summerhill, Secretary Bill Lehmann of Richland, 

Assistant Secretary Brett Gromley of Clymer. 

Elected to the Fire School Site was Byron Bishop Sr. of Nanty Glo, Christopher Cox of Gallitzin, and 

Joshua Petrisko of St. Michael.  

Delegate to the State Western and Central Associations is Paul Sklodowski of Keystone Regional. 

Fire Advisory Board member is Chris Cox of Gallitzin. 

Host convention town for 2023 is Hope Fire Company.  

Frank Hribar of St. Michael made a motion to accept the results as read and to destroy the ballots. 2nd by 

Ronald Easly of Hastings. Motion was carried. 

At this time, newly elected President Nicholas Wukovich Jr. of Conemaugh awarded now Past President 

James McCann of Johnstown his gold card and thanked him for his years of service.  

Past President Robert Herb Nagle gave the oath of office to the newly elected officers for the year 

2021/2022. 

Good of the Order: Paul Kunrod spoke of recruitment and retention with some good ideas and more to 

come throughout this following year to try to put a boost on membering companies being more 

involved with our Association. Anyone with any ideas please see him or any of the officers.  

President Wuckovich announced his committees for the 2021/2022 year and also mentioned if anyone 

wishing to be on a committee was not named to please see him. 

Next Meeting: Will be held in Coalport on Thursday, Sept. 23, 2021.  

John Bem called for a rising vote of thanks for the members of the Patton Fire Company for hosting the 

101st Cambria County Convention. 

With a motion to adjourn by Jim Bloom of Dauntless and with a proper 2nd by Chris Cox of Galltizin. 

Motion was carried. 

President Wuckovich deemed the meeting closed. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

John C. Gromley 

Assn. Secretary 

 

 

 


































